
 
  
Olean City School District 
Operations Committee Meeting 
410 West Sullivan Street 
Tuesday, April 10, 2018 
4:30 pm 
  
Present:  Rick Moore   Frank Steffen, Jr. 
   Paul Hessney   Jen Kless 
   Jen Mahar   Vicki Zaleski-Irizarry 
   Aaron Wolfe   Mary Hirsch-Schena 
 
Guest:   Steve Anastasia 
 
 
Merge Indoor Track Combine with A-L (they will host – coach need – is in contract) 

 Steven Anastasia noted that in the past the district combined Indoor Track with Allegany-Limestone 

 Allegany-Limestone would be the host district and pay for transportation, referees, uniforms, etc.  

 The Olean City School District would have to pay for a coach (cost would be $5496) – there is currently 
an Indoor Track Coach position in the OTA contract 

 The committee recommended to move forward with combining the sport with Allegany-Limestone (Winer 
2018 season) 

 
Add modified football Cheerleading Coach 

 Steve Anastasia noted that this position is not in the OTA contract 

 Cheerleaders would not travel with the team; new uniforms would not be needed 

 Coach stipend would be less than the JV Cheerleading Coach ($1374) 

 Would require an MOA with the OTA 

 The committee recommended to move forward 
 
Change Freshman Basketball Coach to Varsity Assistant (boys and girls) 

 Steve Anastasia noted that OTA contract has a stipend ($2355)  for Freshman Basketball Coach, 
however, the district has not had a Freshman team in many years 

 Steve would like to see the Freshman BB Coach position be changed to Varsity Assistant Basketball 
Coach  

 Would require an MOA with the OTA 

 The committee recommended to move forward 
 
Summer Transition Program – Jen Mahar 

 Jen presented the 20 day summer program for students entering 4th grade; program for students who are 
below the grade level target; students who would benefit from additional reading support; approximately 
25 students who are entitled to Title 1 services 

 Provide students the opportunity to become acclimated with their new school 
 

 
District Dashboard – Jen Mahar 

 Jen presented the district progress report, Accountability Summary and AYP information 

 The committee discussed Summer School – how many students are participating – both OCSD and non 
district students, what is the pass/fail rate, how many district teachers each Summer School – are they 
teachers that teach the same course throughout the school year 

 
School Safety Forum Findings 

 The committee reviewed the concerns and recommended solutions discussed at the forum on March 19th 



 Mr. Moore noted that  at the Finance Mike Martello recommended that the concerns, solutions and 
priorities be matched up; what items are or will be addressed in a capital project, what is not included in 
a capital project identify the cost, and how it will be funded 

 concerns and recommended solutions and have allocated money in the 18-19 budget 
 
Other 

 Next meeting Paul Hessney will discuss information presented at the Mental Health workshop he 
attended on March 1 & 22 

 
 
 

2017-2018 Committee Goals (On-going) 

 Cycle to review textbooks and curriculum maps 

 Review policies 

 Data analysis (add SWD to the list) – where we are; we do we want to be 

 Parent involvement/family engagement – be pro-active 

 Differentiated learning – collect data for one year to determine what is currently being done; financial 
impact of incorporating in the 18-19 budget (ie, STEM, STEAM, Susan Hentz) 

 ESSA implementation – training/impact on schools 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
 

Next meeting: May 1, 2018 at 4:30 
 


